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Dear Ms Helena de Jonge:

RE:   National Networked Digital Library

This letter is the prologue for my second interim report for the project number 001.1.2. Together with this letter, I attached:

· Outcome report

· Administrative report

· Financial report, and

· Two copies of CD-ROM containing the source code of the digital library application, related papers, and soft copy of the reports.

Before you read the financial report, I would like to explain some important notes that you can find on the variance column. Because of the currency exchange rate difference between the rates I used in the proposal and the current rate, we found that the actual CAD needed for this project is less then the one in the proposal. So that, I proposed to use some of the balance to cover some important expenses that I didn’t included in the proposal.

In the financial report, there are four items that have the variances:

· CAPITAL EQUIPMENT: Canon BJC Printer. In the proposal, I didn’t include this item. But I found that a color printer was needed for CD-ROM dissemination.

· INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL: Previously, I never though that this project will be so successful that then give me some opportunities to present this project on some international events. With the approval from Ms Maria, I added two of three international travels into this project expenses.

· SALARIES: System Engineer. Because of variety of IndonesiaDLN communities, in the future GDL will not only be used for electronic theses and dissertation. We need to improve the GDL into GDL-4.0 Engine to support other contents. I add two programmers that will work on November 2001 until March 2002.

· RESEARCH EXPENSES: Local travel for PL. During this reporting period, the Project Leader had many local travels for the IndonesiaDLN socialization. It is estimated that for the rest of the project, he need 7 times more local travel.

This project has successfully received an international acknowledgement from ASIST (American Society for Information Science and Technology). All of us are very happy with this achievement and hopefully can give benefits for IDRC’s grants program.

If you have any questions about the reports, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Ismail Fahmi

Head of Knowledge Management Research Dept.
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